HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on May 11th. 2022
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.T.Dossor
   
Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

1. Chairman Linda Rogers was re-elected Chairman for 2022/23

2. Vice-Chairman Stephen Howes was re-elected vice-chairman

3. Apologies were received from Michael Bown and Julie Neesam (BDC)

4. Declarations of Interest were recorded from Kevin Saggers as a village hall committee member and Stephen Howes in planning application 20220541

5. Minutes of the April meeting were confirmed and signed.

6. Reports None

7. Planning 20220541 Land west of Newton Road. The Council objected to the application to build a dwelling as this was a loss of agricultural land and outside the current Local Development Plan. 20220765 Foxwood, Newton Road. The Council had no objection in principle to the extensions and alterations but raised concerns at the level of glazing which could be a cause of light pollution.
8. Internal Audit The report from the internal auditor indicated that management of the Council’s finances was satisfactory and there were no matters to be brought to the attention of the Council.

9. External Audit 










a) The Annual Governance Statement was approved for signature.


b) The Annual Accounting Statement was adopted and approved for signature. These documents would be sent to the external auditor.

10. Correspondence Confirmation had been received from NCC that the proposed speed signs adjacent to the school would be maintained by NCC. The Council would ask for a possible upgrade to the proposed signs which would incorporate a speed monitoring databank at a likely cost to the Parish Council of c. £400.

11. Finance Cheques signed were:








B.Blythe

Internal Audit




£50.00

Village Hall

Annual Grant




£2,500.00













Balance carried forward (exluding Chequers Field a/c)

£23,166.97
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports It was understood that land adjacent to Newton Road had recently changed hands. The Clerk would liaise with Cllrs.Roper and Neesam to see if Tree Preservation Orders could be placed on trees between the Waterloo Road junction and the Church. A request from a resident for a bus shelter on Newton Road near Chapel Road would be discussed with NCC to see if the width of the verge made this a possibility. Potholes on Newton Road would be reported to NCC. Residents should be encouraged to complete the on-line petition for speed reduction on the A140  Petition · Speed reduction on A140, Stratton Strawless and Hainford · Change.org
13. Public Questions None

14. Date of Next Meeting Wednesday June 8th. 7.30 p.m.

